## WAR PRODUCTION BOARD

414 Interstate Building Kansas City, Missouri

IN REPLY REFER TO:

June 24, 1943

Mr. Forest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

Thanks very much for your letter of June 21, regarding the PD-200-C application for priorities on the Sunflower Day Nursery.

It was my pleasure to be able to get this through in quick order. Please always feel free to call on us whenever we can be of help.

When you see Chancellor Malott, please extend to him my kindest regards.

Thanks a lot and with kindest regards, I remain

Sincerely yours,

Acting District Manager

CBS:MLD

